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Backcrround 

Your staff has asked us whether the household waste 
exclusion in 40 CFR 5 2 6 1 . 4 ( b ) ( 1 )  applies to lead-contaminated 
soil in residential yards that exhibits the hazardous 
characteristic of toxicity. (See Margery Adams, Senior Assistant 
Regional Counsel, Memorandum to Larry Starfield, Assistant 
General Counsel for RCRA (April 7, 1 9 9 3 ) ) .  In the Region's 
memorandum, your staff indicated that lead-contaminated soils in 
residential yards in New England are a significant exposure 
pathway for children. Id. at 2. ORC also suggests that efforts 
to clean-up such lead-contaminated soils may not be occurring 
because of uncertainties relating to the applicability of RCRA 
Subtitle C hazardous waste regulations to the soils. Id. During 
a telephone conference call, we agreed to provide you with some 
guidance as to whether the residential lead-contaminated soils 
that exhibit the toxicity characteristic fall within the 
household waste exclusion. 

Issue 

Do lead-contaminated soils in residential yards that exhibit 
the toxicity characteristic fall within the household waste 
exclusion in 40 CFR 2 6 1 . 4 ( b ) ( l )  such that the soil would not be 
subject to RCRA Subtitle C regulatory requirements? 












